
 

ASSET TRANSFER UNDER THE COMMUNITY EMPOWERMENT (SCOTLAND) ACT 2015 

NOTICE OF ASSET TRANSFER REQUEST 

An asset transfer request has been made to South Ayrshire Council under Part 5 

of the Community Empowerment (Scotland) Act 2015. 

The request has been made by Pinwherry and Pinmore Community 

Development Trust (SCIO) SC048025 and relates to the former Pinwherry 

Primary School, Main Street, Pinwherry, South Ayrshire KA26 0RN.  The 

request is for purchase of the former Pinwherry Primary School. 

The proposed use is: to acquire and redevelop the asset into a multi-purpose, 

accessible community facility. 

The documents relating to this request can be viewed online from Monday 10th 

August 2020 at https://www.south-ayrshire.gov.uk/community-asset-

transfer/current-cat-requests.aspx or by contacting cat@south-ayrshire.gov.uk  

Anyone may make representations about this request to South Ayrshire Council.  

Representations must be in writing and include the name and address of the person 

making it.  A copy of the representation will be provided to the organisation making 

the request for comment. 

A redacted copy of any representations and comments received will be published 

online at https://www.south-ayrshire.gov.uk/community-asset-transfer/current-

cat-requests.aspx. Please note that all representations and comments are reviewed 

by Council officers before they are published on the Council’s web pages. This is to 

ensure that all comments made are neither offensive nor libellous and that their 

publication also complies with the Data Protection Act. 

Representations must be made by no later than Monday 7th September 2020 at 
4.45pm.  Due to COVID-19, representations may only be made by email to 
cat@south-ayrshire.gov.uk, please enter in the subject title ‘Representation – CAT 
Pinwherry School’.  Should you be unable to email, please contact Sarah Baird, CAT 
Team Leader on 01292 613072 to discuss alternative methods to make 
representation.  
 
General information about the asset transfer scheme is available at 

https://www.gov.scot/policies/community-empowerment/asset-transfer/ 
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